

AGENDA ITEM #:

20-88

COUNCIL MTG OF:

September 1, 2020

FROM:

Highway Safety Committee

OFFERED BY:

James Roddy, Highway Safety Committee Co-Chairman

PREPARED BY:

Jill Jamro, Executive Secretary, DPW

SUBJECT:

Request to amend the Traffic Ordinance to include two Yield Signs: Little John Court

at Matthew Drive and Friar Tuck Ave at Rebecca Lane.

PURPOSE: The Highway Safety Committee is seeking the Town Council's approval to amend the Traffic Ordinance Section §150-10 B. Yield Intersections.

TOWN ADMINISTRATOR COMMENTS: The Town Council is encouraged to schedule a public hearing for September 15 and thereafter adopt the recommendations of the Highway Safety Committee.

BACKGROUND: The Highway Committee received a request from a resident on Matthew Drive to install a stop sign on Little John Court at Matthew Drive.

DISCUSSION: The Highway Safety Committee discussed the issue at the August 20, 2020 meeting and recommended that Yield Signs be placed at two locations: Little John Court at Matthew Drive and Friar Tuck Ave at Rebecca Lane due to its similar road geometry.

FISCAL IMPACT: Approximately \$150.00 to fabricate and install signs.

RECOMMENDATION: The Highway Safety Committee by unanimous decision recommends that the Town Council amend the Traffic Ordinance and approve the attached motions (please see draft minutes).

MOTION: Please see Ordinance #2020-008 (please read the Ordinance)

* * * * *